
Dear Requester,  
 
Thank you for your Freedom of Information Request.  
 
The Councils response is as follows: 
 
Please can you send me a copy of the ‘data protection record’ and any correspondence to and from 
the Department of Health &/or Deloitte to obtain this data. I assume this will have been dealt with 
by the Director of Public Health, or they should be aware of its existence. 
 
Please find attached documents which contain all the information NCC currently holds within scope 
of the FOI request. 
 

1. ‘Nottinghamshire County Council DSA Fully executed 14072020.pdf’ is the final version of 
the data sharing agreement between Nottinghamshire County Council (NCC) and Public 
Health England (PHE). I believe this is what the Secretary of State meant by the "data 
protection record". 
 

2. ‘20200622-20200714 NCC emails with PHE.pdf’ and ‘20200622-20200626 NCC emails with 
PHE.pdf’ contain relevant emails between NCC and PHE. 
 

3. NCC has not had any correspondence with the Department of Health and/or Deloitte to 
obtain local COVID-19 testing data. 
 

4. The other three documents are a PHE cover paper and earlier template versions of the data 
sharing agreement that were attached to emails from PHE. 

 
You may also find the following links to the published gov.uk MSOA data that will be updated each 
week useful : 
 
https://www.arcgis.com/apps/webappviewer/index.html?id=47574f7a6e454dc6a42c5f6912ed7076 
 
which is a link from this page: 
 
https://coronavirus-staging.data.gov.uk/cases 
 
I hope this now satisfies your request, and should you have any further enquiries please do not 
hesitate to contact me directly on the details below. 
 
In addition to this and for future reference Nottingham County Council regularly publishes previous 
FOIR,s and answers on its website, under Disclosure logs. (see link) 
http://site.nottinghamshire.gov.uk/thecouncil/democracy/freedom-of-information/disclosure-log/  
 
You can use the search facility using keywords. 
 
If you wish to raise any concerns about the way your request was dealt with, then please write to 
the Team Manager, Complaints and Information, County Hall, West Bridgford, Nottingham, NG2 7QP 
or e-mail foi@nottscc.gov.uk quoting the reference number above.  
 
Kind Regards 
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Complaints, Information & Mediation Officer. 
Complaints and Information Team 
Chief Executive’s Dept 
Nottinghamshire County Council 
County Hall, West Bridgford, Nottingham, NG2 7QP 
 


